# David Keane County Councillor – The Hemingfords & Fenstanton Report for Sept/Oct Meetings

# **Report for October Parish Meetings**

## **Key activities August – September**

- Fenstanton Village Hall Continued to meet with CCC officers and trustees to secure the County Council's matched funding. Work commenced in September, marking a major milestone for the community.
- Public Transport Clarified the rules of the English National Concessionary Travel Scheme (ENCTS) and confirmed that, from April 2025, concessionary bus pass holders in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough can travel free all day thanks to Combined Authority funding. <a href="https://transport.cambridgeshirepeterborough-ca.gov.uk/buses/free-bus-passes/">https://transport.cambridgeshirepeterborough-ca.gov.uk/buses/free-bus-passes/</a>
- Attended the open Parish Meeting cover public feedback on Hemingford Park held at the village hall held on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> August.

#### **CCC Committee Work**

- Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> September Attended the Pension Fund Investment Sub-Committee, which reviewed investment performance and future strategy. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HN956iXjWLA
- Monday 15<sup>th</sup> September Took part in a Delegated Decision Meeting on new 20mph and 40mph speed limits in Hilton.
- Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> September Adult Social Care Committee meeting was cancelled.
- Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> September Attended the Pension Fund Committee https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OA29MfLIjUw
- Ongoing attendance at Adult Social Care and Pensions Spokes meetings for discussions, contributing to oversight of service delivery, strategy, and investment planning.

### **Community & Sector Engagement**

 The annual conference of CAPALC was on Friday 19th, bringing together representatives from Town and Parish Councils across the area, attached is a presentation on Local Government Reorganisation that will be delivered by two of our senior officers. Much of the content of this presentation draws upon facts, figures and information already available in the public domain and, equally, builds upon the March report to Full Council on LGR.  Following my support for the Fen2100 project and the motion at council to lobby to for greater funding to deal with flooding and environmental needs attached is the Fen2100 summer newsletter.

#### **Useful links**

Following a request from FPC on the weed spraying done by CCC details can be found at <a href="https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-pathways/weed-spraying">https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-pathways/weed-spraying</a>

'Our Green Infrastructure Team' can be contacted at greeninfrastructure@cambridgeshire.gov.uk.

## Kind regards

#### David

## **Key News from Cambridgeshire County Council**

Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> September Cambridgeshire County Council has been recognised for our commitment to supporting colleagues and creating an inclusive workplace, having recently achieved two national accreditations – 'Disability Confident Leader' (Level 3) and 'Carer Friendly Employer', by the charity Caring Together.

The Disability Confident scheme is a national standard awarded by the Government, which encourages employers to think differently about disability and take action to improve recruitment, retention and development for disabled people. The scheme is voluntary and there are three levels:

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/news/county-council-recognised-as-disability-confident-leader-and-carer-friendly-employer

Friday 12<sup>th</sup> Sept - The County Council has provided nearly £40,000 to help Abbey People transform the grass verge on Barnwell Road into a thriving, rich biodiverse natural space.

Previously a plain grass verge next to a busy Cambridge commuter route and frequently the site of unsafe and anti-social parking, the new 'river' of woodland plants – a 250m long growing sculptural feature – is a community nature space, which will improve the air quality of the local area, increase biodiversity, and provide urban drainage.

<u>Council funding creates 'river' of woodland plants for Barnwell Road, Cambridge |</u>
<u>Cambridgeshire County Council</u>

Wed 10<sup>th</sup> Sept Cambridgeshire residents continue to feel happy and safe in their communities with a strong sense of belonging, according to the results of Cambridgeshire County Council's third Quality of Life survey.

This year, 6,796 residents shared their views. There were 5,500 residents who took part in the sample survey, with 1,100 in each of our five district/city areas to give a representative view across the county. With the results providing valuable insights into residents' wellbeing, and how they're feeling about the communities and public services around them.

Quality of Life survey reveals how people in Cambridgeshire are feeling | Cambridgeshire County Council

Councillors have confirmed their support for the next stage of the Schools Low Carbon Heating Programme, which has already supported more than 70 Cambridgeshire schools since its launch in 2014.

At a meeting of Cambridgeshire County Council's Children and Young People committee today (Tuesday 9 September), councillors heard how the programme has delivered a wide range of energy-saving upgrades, such as ground and air source heat pumps, solar panels, LED lighting, improved energy management systems and better insulation.

Schools in Cambridgeshire help the county get closer to Net Zero, thanks to low carbon heating programme | Cambridgeshire County Council

Improvements have been recognised in the way that the County Council provides support and stability for care leavers in Cambridgeshire, according to an Ofsted report, which was published today (Friday, 29 August).

Ofsted, the regulator and inspector of children's social care, carried out a focused visit in July, looking at Cambridgeshire County Council's arrangements for care leavers. Having spoken to care leavers, personal advisors, staff and managers, the inspectors concluded that arrangements have strengthened since their last visit in 2024, although there is still work to be done.

Ofsted recognises improvements in support for Cambridgeshire's care leavers | Cambridgeshire County Council

15/8 Cambridgeshire is currently seeing a shortage of foster carers, and Cambridgeshire County Council is appealing for residents to come forward to help reduce the numbers of children waiting for homes. Here's Jason, one of our newer foster carers, who shared his experience of fostering with Cambridgeshire County Council.

Learn about becoming a foster carer in Cambridgeshire | Cambridgeshire County Council